SAMPLE OF GUIDELINES SENT TO PANELISTS
Excellency, Ambassador Mohmen, 

I wish to thank the People’s Republic of Bangladesh for agreeing to moderate the ECOSOC high level panel discussion on “Unleashing the potential of rural people through education  and training for food security", organized by FAO in collaboration with UNESCO, WFP, ILO and DESA. According to our previous discussions, we understand that the Moderator of the event will be either the Minister of Education or yourself as Vice President of ECOSOC.  The event will take place during the High Level Segment of ECOSOC, Geneva, 6 July 2011, 1.15pm – 2.45pm, in one of the Private Dining Room, Palais des Nations, Geneva. 

We expect 70 high level representatives of member states, the UN System, civil society and the private sector, to participate in the discussion. 

In order to facilitate the smooth conduct of the meeting and for the purpose of the panellists meeting prior to the event, we propose that the Moderator and members of the panel meet and have lunch at 12 noon, 6 July in the Delegates Dining Room.  Please respond at the below addresses to indicate your availability. 

After a short welcome Remarks by Mr. Abdessalam Ould Ahmed, Director of FAO Liaison Office, Geneva, we wish to propose that the Moderator makes short introductory remarks of two-three minutes, for which we will supply draft speaking notes, followed by 7-10 minutes to provide information about the experience of Bangladesh in rural education.  All members of the panel will be allotted 7 -10 minutes to speak.  This will be followed by a period of interactive discussion amongst the panellists and the general audience.  Panellists should be given a few minutes at the end to make concluding remarks. 

For the purpose of facilitating the interactive dialogue, it would be useful if the focus of the Moderator's intervention would be on lessons learned, best practices, challenges and opportunities, referring to a few concrete examples of what has worked or not worked in the area of rural education in the country, and the suggestions on the way forward.  The Moderator might wish to refer to the successful BRAC model during the presentation. 

Attached for your information is the document including the Draft Programme and the Issues Paper for the event . 

Please send to us as soon as possible a short bio of the Minister or/and of yourself, so that this might be included in the programme.  Also, if it all possible we would be grateful to receive an electronic copy of the Moderator's presentation, so that it might be made available to participants after the presentation.  All information requested should be sent to lon-registry@un.org, and copy to kamarat@un.org, ahigney@unog.ch and margaret.omumbwa@fao.org. 

Please accept. Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration, 


Lila H. Ratsifandrihamanana
Director
FAO Liaison Office with the United Nations
1 United Nations Plaza - Suite DC1-1125
New York, NY 10017
Tel: 212- 963 63 19
Fax: 212-963 54 25
E-mail: Ratsifandrihamanana@un.org
www.fao.org/lon
